Minutes of Regular Meeting
lola Texas Board of Alderman
June 10, 2025

The Board of Alderman of the City of lola, Grimes County, Texas, met in regular session at 7:00 p.m.
at the ioia Community Center Buiiding in iola TA. iviembers present: iviayor Christina Stover,
presiding, Alderman present: Becky Evans, Benjamin Landry, Wayne Cadro, Gail Black.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
New Business was conducted:

The executed Statement of Officer for the two re- elected Alderman-Benjamin Landry and Wayne
Cadro and the newly assigned Alderman Gail Black was submitted to the City Secretary for filing.

The Mayor presented the Oath of Office to Alderpersons Wayne Cadro, Benjamin Landry, and Gail
Black.

viinutes Tor the regular meeting held May 13, 2025 were read for approval. Motion to approve by
Gail Black, seconded by Ben Landry. Motion carries unanimously.

Becky Evans made a motion to Proclaim April as Fair Housing Month second Ben Landry. Motion
carries unanimously

Gail Black moved to approve a Resolution to designate authorized signatories for the Community
Development Block Grant - Mitigation program {CDBG-MIT) for GLO state contract number 24-065-
165-F080, second was made by Curtis Darby; motion carried unanimously. Ben Landry second the
motion. Motion carries unanimously.

Gail Black moved {0 approve a resolution regarding Civil Rights which includes the following policies:
Citizen Participation Plan and Grievance Procedures; Section 3 Policy; Excessive Force Policy; Limited
English Proficiency (LEP) Standards Plan; o Section 504 Policy and Grievance Procedures: ® Code of
Conduct Policy; and  Fair Housing Policy. Second by Wayne Cadro, motion carried unanimously.

Ben Landry made a motion to pay an invoice for an amount greater than 250.00 to City Attorney’s
Bovey and Cochran. Second Becky Evans. Motion carries unanimously.

The discussion and preliminary review of the FY 2025-2026 budget did not require action.

Becky Evans made a maotion to approve the chip seal of Fort Worth St and Bulldog Lane requested by

R W W AT TaEn

the GC Road and Bridge Dept. Gail Black second the motion. Motion carries unanimously.

The Mayor updated the council on the WWTP.

Finance Reports were considered for approval. Motion to approve by Wayne Cadro, seconded by Ben
Landry. Ben Landry and Wayne Cadra reviewed and approved the bank statements.



Michelle Bobo with Grantworks and Steve Duncan with Bleyl Engineering were present to discuss the
funding and progress of the Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP)

Meeting was adjourned at about 8:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by
Donna Ray, City Secretary
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